
KURE BEACH 

BEAUTIFICATION COMMITTEE 

JUNE 13, 2011  

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance: 

Ken Withrow, Chair     Priscilla Smith, Secretary    

Candace Clark, Co-Chair    John Gordon               

Herb Wiebe      Ron Eccleston           

Also present:  Chuck Keener, Council Liaison 

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the May meeting was approved. 

OLD BUSINESS: 

1. Tree planting Ave. K. This is on hold until DOT receives the necessary funding. 

2. Standard Signs.  The 4X4 Post with the weathered look has been approved by Council as 

the post to be used for all new signs and for the replacement of existing signs. The 

Committee will evaluate the new decal design before orders are placed. 

3. Atlantic Ave.  The landscape contract with RTM has expired and the Town has taken over 

the maintenance of the Town’s landscaped areas. 

4. Town Entrance Sign - The Committee recommends upgrading the Entrance to Kure 

Beach sign at the northern entrance.  “By motion made, seconded and carried the 

Committee recommended approval of the drawing Ken has submitted depicting the 

upgrade showing three (3) palm trees, replacing plants. Upgrading the lighting, 

installing a fence using the approved posts that are 6X6 inches  The fence should have 

1x4 “ slats. The cost cannot exceed $1700.00.”  Sonny and his crew will handle the 

upgrades. 

NEW BUSINESS: 

1.  Procurement of the palm trees, plants, etc. will be handled by Candace.  Materials can 

be on site by June 30, 2011. 

2. Ken will handle ordering building materials and lighting.  Materials can be on site by 

June 30, 2011. 

The meeting was adjourned at 4:45PM.  The next scheduled meeting will be on July 11
th
 at 

4:00PM at the Town Hall. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Priscilla Smith 


